
Monday Nitro – November 20,
2000: Set It Up, Blow It Off
Monday  Nitro #267
Date: November 20, 2000
Location: Augusta-Richmond County Civic Center, Augusta, Georgia
Attendance: 3,000
Commentators: Tony Schiavone, Mark Madden, Scott Hudson

It’s the last Nitro before Mayhem and most of the show would seem to be
set up already. Scott Steiner continues to be one of the strongest heels
the company has pushed in years but at the same time he’s not exactly
lighting the world on fire with the chinlock finisher and all the
insanity in his promos. Maybe the TV being back in America will be better
so let’s get to it.

We open with a video on some of the big stories at the moment, including
Luger vs. Goldberg, Nash vs. the Thrillers, Major Gunns leaving the
Misfits for Canada, because that’s still a thing, and of course Steiner
being all crazy.

Also in Europe, at a show called Millennium Final, the Boogie Knights won
the Tag Team Titles in a major upset. Wright won the match on his own
after Disco was injured early on.

Earlier today, Luger tried to get a World Title match tonight. Sanders
wasn’t sure but seemed to agree, only to have the Thrillers bail when
they found Sean O’Haire laid out in the hallway.

Sanders says there will still be a Tag Team Title match tonight no matter
what. Luger’s title shot is confirmed.

Opening sequence.

Jamie Noble vs. Yang

Yang hits the ring and starts fast as Madden realizes that Jamie is “a
white guy.” Jamie sends him to the floor for a flip dive (Madden: “He’s
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pretty fly for a white guy.”) but Yang powerbombs the heck out of him
back inside. Jamie bails back to the floor where Leia Meow snaps off a
hurricanrana to pop Madden harder than it should. Back in again and they
chop it out, followed by Jamie getting two off a middle rope legdrop.
Yang catches him coming out of the corner for an over the back piledriver
but here’s Evan Karagias and 3 Count for a distraction. Jamie dives on
Moore and Helms before rolling Yang up for the pin.

Rating: C. Standard yet fun fast paced cruiserweight match here and
that’s always a good way to open the show. The three team idea is fine
and could set up some interesting stuff down the line, though I have no
hope of any of these guys getting anywhere as a result. They’re far too
low on the WCW totem pole and there’s almost no way to rise up that thing
before turning 40.

Evan and Noble clear the ring post match.

Luger talks to Flair about doing the right thing and Ric promises to make
sure it happens.

We look at Scott Steiner beating Sting down on Thunder to put him on the
shelf AGAIN.

Alex Wright is on the phone with the injured Disco and doesn’t know who
his partner is tonight. He finds Kronik but they won’t take a check. The
Filthy Animals chase Wright away.

We see Rick Steiner vs. T-Money (Terry Crews) on Battledome in a boxing
match which turned into a big brawl because of course it did.

Here’s Ric Flair with something to say. Ric talks about how awesome WCW
is for going from Europe to Georgia and tells Tony that he was great in
England all night long. Madden: “DID YOU SLEEP WITH RIC FLAIR???” My
goodness there’s an image I never need to think about again. He can’t
change Luger vs. Booker T. for tonight because it came from the
Commissioner (Can we please pick a set of rules for these two?) but he’ll
spice things up tonight.

If Luger wins the title tonight, Goldberg has a title shot on Sunday.



Flair doesn’t care about the Streak that Russo invented because Goldberg
can get a shot on Sunday. Cue Jeff Jarrett to threaten Ric with a guitar
shot. Jeff actually has a reason to be out here: he has information about
the father of Stacy Keibler’s baby. Ric looks a bit shaken up Jeff says
that he (as in Jeff) knocked Stacy up, or gave her the guitar shot of
love that is.

David comes out and wants to know when and where this happened.
Apparently it was on the night of the Great American Bash at the
Baltimore Marriott after Jarrett won another World Title. Stacy came to
the door wearing very little and carrying a shopping bag. The Keibler elf
wanted to know if Jeff wanted some of her cookies and didn’t care what
happened with David.

Things happened and the next morning all that was left was the shopping
bag. That bag was full of garbage, just like the rest of this story. Jeff
guitars David as the announcers try to figure out why Jarrett came up
with this story, which is a fair question. Cue Buff Bagwell to go after
Jeff, only to be whipped into the set like the goon that he is. Buff gets
back up and knocks Jeff off the stage for his big hero moment.

Kevin Nash tells Fit Finlay (now an agent) that he’s not here alone.

Team Canada is in the back and apparently Elix Skipper is going to be
Wright’s partner.

Tag Team Titles: Perfect Event vs. Elix Skipper/Alex Wright

Wright and Skipper are defending. Stasiak and Wright get things going
with Alex stomping away before Palumbo comes in with a big right hand. A
double slingshot suplex puts Wright down and Stasiak gets two off a
neckbreaker with Skipper making a save. Everything breaks down and here
are the Filthy Animals to lay out Wright, giving Stasiak the pin and the
titles.

Rating: D. Another nothing match in a move pretty clearly taking place to
transition the titles from O’Haire and Jindrak to Perfect Event because
that was the big solution they needed or something. They would have been
better off having Kidman or one of the Animals in there as the partner



but instead they went with Skipper for reasons of randomness, even though
he wound up being a normal partner for Wright.

Video of Mancow attacking Jimmy Hart to set up their match at Mayhem.

Kwee Wee thinks Lance Storm is scared to fight him so he’s dropping out
of the tag match so General Rection can fight instead. How does that make
sense? Kwee Wee’s partner Meng promises (yes he’s talking) to rip those
crossed eyes out of his head. So much for any kind of logic.

Mike Sanders has an idea for Kwee Wee tonight.

Vito hits Reno in the head with a bat with compliments of Maria (Vito’s
sister). Ignore the bat clearly bending as it made contact.

The Battledome guys are here yelling about something.

Wright thinks WCW is scared of the Boogie Knights being champions so now
they want the Animals in a handicap match at Mayhem.

The Battledome guys are still here so Rick Steiner comes out with the
Battledome belt. Naturally this means it’s time to talk about Luger vs.
Booker T. tonight. Steiner challenges them to a fight and T-Money gets
in, only to have the other three get in and help with the beatdown.
Security comes out for the save and this takes WAY too long to break up.

The Thrillers are ordering pizza when Reno comes in and says he wants to
fight Vito tonight.

Rection gives the Misfits a pep talk.

Here’s Kevin Nash to introduce his help against the Thrillers. Nash has
come to the realization that he has thirteen months and ten days left on
his contract and he’s not sure how he wants to spend the rest of that
time. He drove here from Atlanta today with a good friend of his and now
he has to watch the Thrillers be handed the Tag Team Titles.

Cue Sanders to make the match because he’s convinced that Nash doesn’t
have any friends around here. Nash says he’s here to make money instead
of making friends, which somehow turns into a discussion about cheese



whiz 101. For some reason Nash insults Sanders’ ability to hold himself
in a bar and that’s enough to bring Mike to the ring. Cue Diamond Dallas
Page to the ring for the save, which would have worked a lot better had
he not come out a few weeks ago for a Battledome segment. Jindrak eats a
Diamond Cutter and Page says he’ll see them on Sunday.

Luger isn’t worried about fighting Booker T. tonight because it’s a main
event style match.

We recap Meng/Kwee Wee vs. Team Canada in a bizarre yet interesting feud.

Jim Duggan/Lance Storm vs. Kwee Wee/Meng

Before the match, Storm rips on America for not being able to figure out
its Presidential race two weeks in. Meng kicks Storm in the ribs to start
but a Duggan 2×4 shot to the back puts him down. Duggan comes in for some
shoulders to the ribs as the fans chant USA. So I guess they’re for
Duggan as he’s the closest thing to an American that they have in the
ring right now. A Tongan Death Grip is quickly broken up but the hot tag
brings in Rection. Skipper blasts him with the flagpole, which draws out
the Misfits to give him a beating. In the melee, Rection rolls Duggan up
for the pin. Tony makes WAY too big of a deal out of this.

Rating: D. Well that happened. I’m really not sure why Rection pinning
Duggan is supposed to be a big deal but Tony certainly seemed to be
excited over what we just saw. The match was too short to mean anything,
much like everything else that’s happened tonight, but at least we had
that Jeff Jarrett/Stacy story.

Jeff Jarrett and Shane Douglas are talking about something.

Kwee Wee vs. ???

Sanders is on commentary and very pleased when the opponent is revealed
as Goldberg. The match lasts 29 seconds in case you were expecting
something else.

Post match here’s Ric Flair to say Sanders deserves equal treatment.
Goldberg isn’t all that tired though so here’s a bonus.



Goldberg vs. Mike Sanders

36 seconds and it’s 21-0, even though Flair said the Streak didn’t matter
anymore.

Booker isn’t worried about Goldberg interfering tonight because he can
beat Luger on his own.

We flash back to Halloween Havoc at Shane Douglas attacking The Cat and
then beating up Ms. Jones the next night on Nitro.

Shane Douglas vs. Buff Bagwell

Before the match, Torrie insults the Georgia women because she’s from Los
Angeles. Oh and Shane wants Cat at Mayhem. Buff gets sent into the corner
to start before coming back with a neckbreaker and that stupid strut of
his. Shane knocks him towards the ropes though and Torrie adds in some
choking from the floor. The announcers try to push Bagwell as a matinee
idol because so many of their fans know what that means.

We hit the chinlock on Buff for a bit before he gets out with an electric
chair. The Pittsburgh Plunge gets two but Buff gets in a Vader bomb for
the same. A quick double arm DDT (Hudson: “The Kobashi DDT!”) puts Shane
down so here’s Jarrett to interfere and Cat to cut him off. The
Blockbuster gives Buff the pin.

Rating: C. Totally watchable match here and it’s nice to see something
actually get a little time (less than six minutes is a marathon tonight)
for a change. Douglas isn’t much to see in the ring and Bagwell was his
usual self but at least we had something decent enough to watch. You can
only watch so many three minute matches around here before it gets
tiring.

Post match Cat wants to fight right now but it winds up being dance time
instead.

Scott Steiner comes out for the main event but first of all he has
something to say. He pulls out a box of Kleenex to cry over Sting but
doesn’t need them because he isn’t really sorry for the injuries. Sting
had a fair warning to walk away but he came to the ring anyway. Whenever



he comes back, Steiner is more than willing to hurt him again. As for
Flair, all he wants to do is screw Steiner out of his World Title. It
doesn’t matter though because Steiner beat Goldberg at Fall Brawl and he
can do it again anytime. Steiner can put Luger and Booker out of
wrestling too if he has to because he’s a genetic freak.

WCW World Title: Booker T. vs. Lex Luger

Steiner is on commentary, Luger is challenging and we’ve got less than
five minutes left in the show. Luger gets kicked in the face to start,
followed by an elbow to the jaw. Some forearms to the back have Booker in
trouble and a backbreaker gets two. The champ gets in a spinning kick to
the head and the ax kick sets up the Spinarooni. Cue Goldberg so Steiner
gets up, triggering their big brawl. Luger loads up a chair but Goldberg
gets in and spears Lex to give Booker the retaining pin.

Rating: F. This was about four stories mixed together in a match that
didn’t even last four minutes. I don’t know who thought bringing Luger
back was a good idea and I don’t know who thought putting him in the main
event was an even better idea. The match barely existed of course because
we needed to see the Cat dance earlier but did you want to see more of
Luger?

Booker yells at Goldberg but has to fight off Steiner to end the show.

Overall Rating: D. Pretty worthless show here other than to set up the
Tag Team Title match on Sunday. The main event was one of those stories
that was invented and blown off in the span of a night and went nowhere
while not really changing anything. The wrestling was nothing to see, the
angles were nothing interesting and the show did almost nothing to make
me want to see Mayhem. Such is life in WCW as we approach one of its
final pay per views.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of the History of the Intercontinental Title at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B01D4D3EGQ
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And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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